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-----Original Message----- 
From: Fred Gordon [mailto:scisorlady@rap.midco.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, January 04, 2006 1:10 PM 
To: marcia.elkins@rcgov.org; planning.commission@rcgov.org 
Subject: Janurary 5, 2006 Hearin 

Heather Gordon 
621 Indiana Street 
Rapid City, SD 57701 
605-388-5210     
  
  
January 4. 2006 
  
  
Dear Ms. Elkins and Rapid City Planning Commission members, 
  
    I am sending this letter in order to let the planning commission know that I am strongly against 
them passing  and on-site liquor establishment license for the properties of 703 and 705 Indiana 
Street.  The Cimarron Casino has requested this license for a future planned casino in our 
neighborhood. 
  
    There is no need for another casino in our neighborhood.  I as well as most, if not all of our 
neighbors, have signed a petition against this action that has been submitted by another 
neighbor.  This is a neighborhood of families, some with small children.  We have a traffic 
problem already on this street and do not need the problem intensified by placing another casino 
and shopping center so close to our homes. 
  
    Another aspect to look at is what the proposed building would do to the value of our 
properties.  I do realize that a person has the right to make and earn a living but I'm quite certain 
that Cimarron Casino Inc. could find another more suitable place for their venture.   
  
    I really do ask all of the commission members to put themselves in our place and ask 
themselves would I like to have this establishment 1/2 block from my home? 
  
    Unfortunately due to the time of the meeting tomorrow morning I will be unable to attend but, I 
ask that the commission members take in account all the above reasons and vote not to issue the 
liquor license. 
  
  
  
  
                                                                                                                        With kind regards, 
  
  
                                                                                                                            Heather Gordon 
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On Wed, 11 Jan 2006 16:17 , mel6mrt@aol.com sent: 

  
January, 11, 2006 
  
Ladies and Gentlemen, 
  
My neighbors and I request that you deny the application submitted by Kennedy 
Design Group, Inc. for Cimarron Casino, Inc. for a Conditional Use Permit to allow an 
on-sale liquor establishment and strip mall located at 703 and 705 Indiana St. 
  
We do not want another video lottery casino or strip mall in our neighborhood. 
  
Our neighborhood is made up of families who are involved in our community and 
schools.  There are many children riding bikes and walking back and forth to school.  
South Park Elementary School is only 6 blocks from the proposed building site.  
South Middle School is only 7 blocks away.  St. Elizabeth Seaton and St. Thomas 
Moore plus the Cathedral are 6 - 7 blocks away.  The required buffer zone will not 
slow the increase in traffic and such traffic will be a hinderance to the safety of our 
children.  Not only by the increased number of vehicles on the streets is the 
children's safety at risk, but also by the increased probability of drunk drivers. 
  
Bringing in this establishment also provides more opportunities for crime.  At this 
time, we feel safe in our neighborhood.  Criminal mischief is limited.  Yes, the casino 
does bring in revenue to our city, but lets not forget the cost it brings to tax payers 
and families as well.   Gambling addictions often lead to incarceration connected to 
crimes such as embezzelement, bad checks, and grand theft auto.  Not only are tax 
payers paying for the actual incarceration of the idividual found guilty of a crime, but 
often they also pay for supporting (aid programs) family the indiviual left behind 
when going to prison.   The emotional cost is devestating.  Marriages disinegrate, 
children feel abandoned, and  families are torn apart.  
  
In conclusion, why should the families of this neighborhood watch the value of their 
homes decreases, worry for our children's safety, and deal with increased crime, 
noise and traffic when just one block west is 8th Street which already has such 
establishments just waiting for business?? 
  
Should an affordable, clean, family-oriented neighborhood dissintegrate in order to 
build another strip mall/video casino?  We respectfully ask you to say "No". 
  
Melissa Martin 
632 Indiana St. 
Rapid City, SD  57701 
 


